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WEAVERHAM PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of meeting held virtually by Zoom
On Monday 22nd February 2021 at 7.00pm
23rd February 2021
Present: Cllrs J Freeman (JF) Chairman, P Wilkinson (PW) Vice Chairman, E Bland (EB), J Bland (JB), M Budden (MB), I Lasseter (IL), R Moss (RM), G Williams (GW) and A Morgan (AM)
Also in attendance CWaC Cllr C Fifield and 4 Members of the public.

156.
Public Open Forum. The following issues were raised:-


156.1 Issues with fly tipping on A49 and Millington Lane were raised and noted. Clerk to 
contact CWaC to investigate.
157.
Apologies for absence were accepted from Cllrs J Taylor (JT) and G Edwards (GE).  
Apologies from CWaC Cllr P Williams were noted.

158.
No new declarations of interest were received.
159.
Minutes of Meeting held on 25th January 2021 were approved.
160.
Finance & Personnel Committee 


160.1 Expenditure for January 2021 was approved.
161.
Environment Committee


161.1 Minutes of meeting held on 8th February 2021 were received.


161.2 Update was received from the MUGA project team which was noted.

161.3 An update on the Russet Road Play Park was deferred to next meeting of Council.


161.4 A proposal that the Bonfire and Fireworks will take place on Saturday 6th November subject to any government restrictions was approved.


161.5 Replacement seat for the damaged one on the A49 was approved at a cost of £700.00 was approved.


161.6 Replacement of 3 damaged litter bins on Russet Road Play Park at a cost of £734.76 inc VAT was approved.

161.7 CWaC Waste Management consultation it was resolved that council will object formally to the proposal for household waste to be collected 3 weekly. It would lead to increase fly tipping. Council would like the opening hours of the recycling centre extended. Clerk to write to CWaC.


161.8 CWaC Active Travel consultation. Council agreed in principle to the proposal from CWaC to install a shared cycle path and footpath subject to more detailed plans being presented. Recorded Vote For proposal Cllrs JF, PW, GW, IL and RM and against Cllrs AM, MB, EB and JB.  Resolved proposal supported in principle.


161.9 Application for funding for knee-rail fencing on verge outside Weaverham Bank Farm was not approved.

161.10 Quotation for improvement to the boundary fencing of the MUGA and Northwich road at a cost of £354.96 inc VAT was approved.
162.
Planning Committee

162.1
Minutes of Planning meeting 5th February 2021 were accepted.
162.2
Minutes of Planning meeting 19th February 2021 were received.

163.
Cemetery Committee.

163.1
Report was received from our representative. It was noted that beehives will be placed in the meadow. Resolved that council would support a proposal for the meadow being planted with wildflowers subject to cost.
164.
Council Members attended the following meetings on behalf of the council.

164.1 PW UK Landscapes. EB Cemetery Committee.

Cllr Morgan left at 8.05

165
Clerks Correspondence.
165.1 Email received from resident regarding Government response to Flooding in Sandy Lane/Warrington Road area and refusal to pay Flood Recovery Grant to affected households.  It was agreed that the Clerk will reply to offer the Council’s support by signing online petition.  The Clerk reported that he had already written to the Prime Minister, Secretary of State and the M.P. urging a reconsideration of this decision.  This action was noted.

165.2 Email received from resident regarding lack of allotment provision in the village and lack of water supply to the existing allotments.  It was agreed to investigate costs for providing a water supply and also to obtain costs for providing two 250l water butts to be filled from the downspout from the swimming pool roof.
165.3 Letter received from Woodland Trust regarding their computer system being hacked and potential theft of data.  It was agreed that the Clerk make our bank aware to prevent unauthorised debits from our account.

166. 
Police matters. PCSO gave a report to council which was noted.
167.
Outstanding CWaC Street Care/ Highways reports.  It was agreed that an updated report of reports still outstanding be forwarded to Cllr Fifield for him to follow up.
168. 
Public Forum
168.1 Cllr Fifield confirmed that he has submitted a letter to the Licensing Committee regarding the application on behalf of the Ring O’Bells highlighting and supporting concerns raised in Cllr Morgan’s letter of objection.
168.2 Cllr Fifield noted concerns regarding fly-tipping on the verges of the A49

168.3 Cllr Fifield paid tribute to work done by Cllrs Edwards and P Williams to support the victims of the recent flooding.  It was agreed that the Council rejects the criticisms of the Council’s response to the flooding incident made by Cllrs P Williams and Edwards at the last meeting as being ill-informed, incorrect and intemperate.  It was confirmed that the Clerk has written to Cllr P Williams expressing this view but has not submitted a complaint to CWaC Council or the Monitoring Officer at the present time.
168.4 A member of public suggested that the Council should take steps to inform affected residents about the CWaC Travel Consultation, provided some additional information about a parking issue on High Street, asked about grass cutting on the Plantation and supported the provision of water butts for the use of allotment holders.

169.
Confirm date of next meeting: Monday 22nd March at 7.00pm

